
Welcome Back
Welcome to the new term. We’re pleased to be back in school and hoping that this term will 
see all staff and children safely back in school. We, like many other schools, are still 
experiencing high levels of absence but please be assured that we are doing all we can to 
ensure as much consistency as possible for your children. Thank you for your ongoing support. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Thursday 4th November - Flu Nasal 
Vaccinations for Reception to Year 6 
children

Tuesday 9th November - 1-2-3 MAGIC 
course starts for parents from 1pm - 3pm 
(6 week course ending 14th November)

Friday 19th November - BBC Children 
In Need - All children are invited to wear 
their spots to school. 

Meet the staff

With access to school once again 
limited, it can be even more difficult to 
remember who people are!

3rd November 2021

COMING SOON- Christmas 
2021 arrangements!

                          Mr Jason Ashbridge is 
                          our Y4 Elm Class             
                          teacher. 

Miss India Warren is 
an ex-pupil who is 
now back as a 
member of our 
support staff. 

Mrs Mewish 
Meer & Mr 
Steven Piper 
have joined our 
lunchtime team. 

Miss Ginny Gould has 
joined our Upper Key 
Stage 2 teaching team. 
She is currently leading 
our remote learning 
programme. 



November is Anti-Bullying Month
National Anti-Bullying Week falls in November each year. Whilst we always run school 
initiatives at this time, this year we are having an even bigger focus.

Teachers across the country are reporting that, as a result of the pandemic, children 
have ‘forgotten’ how to play with large numbers of children. They are less resilient than 
they used to be and schools are experiencing larger numbers of children who are 
finding playtimes more difficult to cope with. 

We are taking the time to explore these issues with the children and ensuring that they 
have the skills to play together well; recognise and deal with inappropriate behaviour; 
distinguish between inappropriate behaviour and bullying and know where to go for 
help. 

Please be assured that we don’t feel that we have a huge issue with bullying in school, 
but feel this is a crucial part of our COVID recovery plan. 


